BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSION
Regular Meeting

January 11, 2016
“MINUTES”
Present:  Eric Germain, Charles Gotta, Darin Hurne, Steve Palmer
Absent: Brett Salafia
Others Present: Fire Chief Greg Voelker, Assistant Chief Marty Swan, Fire Marshal Rich Klotzbier, Charles Spakowski, Phil Visintainer, Dan Burdick, Hunt Voelker, Chris Lundquist, Steve Ritchie (BOF)
Mr. Germain called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at Company #1 on Barton Hill Road.
Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes: A motion to approve the minutes of the December 14, 2015 regular meeting was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Palmer. Voted 4-0 in favor.
Public Remarks: 
Dan Burdick, Fire Dept. Engineer stated & submitted the following:

“1. I would like to thank the current Fire Commission for unified support for the new fire apparatus the Fire Department has been able to receive. The Ladder Truck replacement was long overdue.

2. Inquire about the status of the new background investigations. Is the process working? And have we received any results. The sales pitch was a one week response! I would like to know what’s going on. The Executive Board would like to change their process to interviewing new applicants.

3. I would like to recommend that the Board of Fire Commission take a more proactive role in the maintenance/repairs of all three fire stations. New and old fire apparatus still need to be housed in a properly maintained building.

Currently there are several items in need of repair that are being over looked. The Fire Department is only fixing the must haves out of the operating budget. The budget is not enough for the issues we have at our stations.

I don’t believe the Fire Department Membership should add to their duties the maintenance and/or construction repairs of the Fire Stations. If you look around, at any fire station you will see something that requires attention.

These fire stations are town property and are clearly being neglected. This lack of attention is affecting the morale of the memberships.

I would like the Fire Commission to submit a Capital request for $60,000 to be placed in an account for Fire Station Maintenance. With this funding in place the Fire Department should be able to secure vendors to make the appropriate repairs or improvements in a reasonable time frame.

In the past when the FD asked for repairs, the old Facilities Manager would tell the FD who is going to pay for that. And some of those projects never were completed.

Some issues include: Building trim, building weather flashing, windows, roof leaks, hand railings broken, concrete steps degraded, sidewalks degraded, bay doors weather trim, damaged fence around the Co#3 pond, landscape improvements, parking lot paving, tree trimming/removal, general painting, apparatus air line installation, lighting upgrades and kitchen upgrades just to name a few items.” 
Mr. Germain stated that Chairman Salafia apologizes for not being able to make the meeting.

Approval of Bills/Budget Report:   
A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Gotta, to approve expenditure of $1190 from the account 5652, for 4 helmets. Voted 4-0 in favor.
A motion was made by Mr. Hurne, seconded by Mr. Palmer, to replace 6 lengths of 5” hose for the amount of $4794 from the account 5657. Voted 4-0 in favor.

Fire Marshal Report: Fire Marshal Klotzbier’s report is attached to these minutes

Fire Chief’s Report:  Fire Chief Voelker’s report is attached to these minutes.  
Communications: A request from the widow of Dave Hass was received for his Award Program funds which will need to be approved by the Trustees.
Unfinished Business:  

A) Ladder truck: New Ladder Truck is on order. Chief Voelker will soon receive a tracking number that he will be able to use to track the progress of the truck. As of now it’s looking like 10-11 months out. Mr. Gotta asked about the fate of the current ladder truck. Chief Voelker stated that the town will most likely sell it.
B) UTV Purchase: Chief Voelker was recently informed that the UTV purchase has to go out to bid, Mike and Jeff are working on a bid proposal now.
C) Grant proposals: Mr. Germain stated that they are waiting on some members of the Fire Dept. to be appointed to the grant subcommittee so they can move forward looking for suitable grants for the Department.
D) Awards Program: The end of year reports are now posted and members have until the end of January to contest. This will be approved at the February meeting.

New Business:
A) Radio theft: Two radios were stolen out of the Forestry truck parked outside of Co #1. Police were informed and a report made but they are not hopeful about retrieving the equipment. 
B) Security Camera(s): Chief Voelker stated that security cameras on the doors and grounds will help prevent something like this happening again. He will get quotes on such.

C) Retirement of Forestry 3-12: Chief Voelker stated that this apparatus has a blown engine. Mr. Burdick stated that this vehicle actually is the best equipped other than the engine. Upon further discussion it was stated that the retirement will be put off until the UTV is purchased.

D) Capital budget 2016-17: Chief Voelker sent Chairman Salafia budgetary items to be looked at in accordance with the Department’s five year plan. Mr. Hurne brought up reviewing the repairs that Mr. Burdick had mentioned earlier and wondered if they could be built into the upcoming budget to some degree. This led to a discussion on some items that need repair/overhaul, like the kitchen, that have been brought up in the past and never followed through on. Mr. Visintainer noted that the bigger picture is the buildings themselves, not just the immediate short-term repairs, and that a long-range plan on what to do for the Department’s future could be put into place. Mr. Germain suggested another walkthrough of the buildings with the Commissioners and Department members so that the extent of repairs could be seen and photographed. Mr. Burdick reiterated the importance of a capital account for building repairs as related to this discussion. Further discussed was getting together a ballpark estimate on work needed to be submitted with this budget, and then obtaining concrete numbers after. Mr. Burdick stated that he would send a list to the Chief of repairs that need to be made in the name of safety, which would then be given to Chairman Salafia to distribute to the Commissioners. It was suggested that building repairs become an ongoing agenda item for the Commission to talk about each month.
Mr. Gotta  asked about hydrants that may or may not be working. He had heard that there was an issue getting water during a recent fire. Chief Voelker stated that they were able to get water at that fire, but that it’s true that the hydrants need to get straightened out. At issue is that the Department doesn’t have the manpower or knowledge to fix some of the hydrant issues, and that there was a question of who should be doing this, be it public works or other town department.  A past letter that Chairman Salafia sent the town was referenced in regard to hydrant repairs. Mr. Germain stated that he would follow up with Chairman Salafia in regard to this letter and what became of it.
Hunt Voelker stated that in the past some of the calls the members went on were designated as “fire police only calls”. It had come to his attention that the calls were no longer being recorded this way which could contribute to some people not making a good year because there are some fire police only calls that other members aren’t allowed to go to. He stated the same for CPR only calls.
Adjournment:

A motion was made by Mr. Hurne and seconded by Mr. Palmer to adjourn the meeting at 7:51 p.m..  Vote 4-0 in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eliza LoPresti

Recording Secretary
